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NOTE FROM THE EDITOR:
Welcome to winter - or at least weather that feels like we are well on our way to winter.  We just brightened up our evening by having 4 members of a Chinese Delegation to our home for dinner tonight.  These events are sponsored by the US China Peoples Friendship Association.  It was a wonderful time of discussion and exchange.  The hardest part was agreeing to let the delegation tour our whole house.  I told them they couldn(t tell anyone how messy it was upstairs!  I strongly encourage any of you to join the association and volunteer to host a dinner.  It(s a really special event.

WELCOME HOME!

By Marion Radin

In this column, we take a moment to welcome home your new arrivals.  If you have recently adopted a child or know of an FCA family that has recently adopted a child from Asia, please contact me at 479-3435 or FCA@radin.net.

Pam and Matthew Moore traveled to ChongQing Municipality (formerly know as ChungKing) to adopt Lucinda Moore (Lucy or LuLu) in March 2004.  Gotcha Day was March 17 ( St. Patrick(s Day!  Lucy was 10 months old and healthy aside from an ear infection.  Lucy is from the city of FuLing, the subject of a bestselling book called (River Town( by Peter Hessler.

The Moores learned a lot about the Three Gorges Dam project during this trip to China.  ChongQing is where the gorges end and where the huge locks will be.  They saw a lot of sites that will be underwater within two years or so.  In fact, approximately 160,000 residents of FuLing, about 2/3rds of the population, will be relocated because of the dam, and many historical sites in the area will be flooded.

ChongQing is very mountainous, and there are many fewer bikes in this city than in other parts of China.  Pam explained that the whole area is like Lombard Street in San Francisco, very steep and twisty.  The Moores and the other families in their travel group had plenty of free time to do sight-seeing around the area and also to visit Lucy(s hometown of FuLing for an afternoon.

Big sister Josie, who will turn 4 in January and is from YangZhou, is (happy to have a little sister about 99% of the time,( according to Pam.  Aside from the times when Lucy is touching her toys or bothering her, Josie is very pleased with the new addition!  And Lucy is thrilled with Josie, following her around and trying to do everything that her big sister does.  Josie and Lucy(s hometowns are at opposite ends of the Yangtse River, about 800 miles apart.

Nika Mae Leahey was adopted in May, 2004, by Cheryl and George Leahey.  Nika is from northern Thailand like her 5-year-old brother Patrick.  The whole family, including George(s mother, traveled to Bangkok for the adoption.  All adoptions from Thailand take place in Bangkok.  During the visit, which lasted 9 days, Patrick was able to visit his foster family in Bangkok, which was wonderful for everyone.

The Leaheys did a lot of sight-seeing during the trip, taking in the beautiful golden palaces of Bangkok and other sites.  They found that certain parts of the trip were a little easier since they knew what to expect.  On the other hand, jet lag seemed a lot worse this time around, according to George.

Nika is now 16 months old and is doing very well.  She has a voracious appetite and started walking at 13 months.  She now follows Patrick all over the house, trying to mimic his every move.  She adores her new big brother, and Patrick is adapting well to having a baby sister.

Congratulation to both families!

BOOK REVIEW by Ann Lapinski
THE AMERICAN WEI by Marion Hess Pomerane

This is a picture book about a Chinese family becoming American citizens.  I found it helpful to read even to my 10 year old Sujin because we seem to forget that our adopted children are immigrants just like families that move here from other countries. This story was especially nice since it followed a Chinese family(s naturalization.  We enjoyed it and hope you will too.

FCA BOARD MEETING: October 28, 2004 by RoseAnn Fogarty
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The board of directors of Families with Children from Asia met on Thursday, October 28, to review the events of the last few months, and discuss the results of the recent membership survey.  The consensus was that recent events have been successful and well-attended, barring those affected by adverse weather.  The survey, which was taken at the Autumn Moon Festival as part of a membership meeting, provided useful information as well as some volunteers for future activities and for service on the board.   It is described in more detail in another article.  

Board members noted that a vote of members at the Moon Festival meeting was for the refund of the Chinese Community Center donation to be divided in half: one half to remain in the FCA treasury to support FCA programs, and the other half to be donated to a group or groups supporting Chinese orphans and adoption (the choice to be determined by the board.)  The board will make this selection at its next meeting.

Two new proposals under discussion were the possibility of a Chinese Culture camp, and the idea of forming groups to visit China together in summer of 2005.  RoseAnne Fogarty is exploring the first idea, and Millie Eidson will be posting information on the e-group about group travel possibilities.

Board members and other volunteers are planning a variety of activities for winter and spring 2005, but in several cases dates have not yet been determined.  The board discussed encouraging members to make more use of the FCA Website and Yahoo e-group, in order to keep up with the latest information on upcoming events.

FCA board meetings are held at C.A.R.E.S., 85 Watervliet Ave., Albany, and all are welcome.  The next meeting will be Thursday, Dec. 9, 2004, at 6:30 P.M.

FCA TREASURER(S REPORT, by Millie Eidson

We have successfully established a new checking account for FCA since Pat Wilcox turned over the Treasurer(s responsibilities to me when Pat assumed the FCA Presidency.  It was decided to obtain an EIN (Employee Identification Number) for the new checking account rather than use an individual(s social security number.  That process with the IRS took several months, and the new checking account using the EIN was established on Sept. 20.  We will be working to establish a Quicken account in order to track expenses and deposits, plus develop an annual budget to plan for expenses throughout the year.  If anyone has any questions about the accounts, please contact me at hendeidson@nycap.rr.com

FCA YAHOO GROUP, ALL MEMBERS PLEASE READ!  By Millie Eidson
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FCA-NY currently has about 115 member families, of whom 78 have signed on for access to the FCA-NY yahoo group.  The FCA Board is currently discussing ways to reduce costs and workload associated with mailings.  Although we would never eliminate mailings entirely, we would like to increasingly rely on the yahoo group as a primary way to get information out to members.  When we get the FCA-NY budget worked out, one option under consideration to reduce costs would be to do mailings only to those without yahoo group access.  It would be helpful to FCA-NY communication if we could get the remaining 37 member families to sign up for the yahoo group.  It(s very easy, it really requires hardly any work on your part.  As yahoo group moderator, I(ll start the process of comparing email addresses on the yahoo group with the email addresses you(ve provided our membership coordinator, Barbara Weaver.  I(ll send out automated invitations through Yahoo, and you just have to follow the simple instructions in that email soon after receiving the message to be enrolled.  After that, you(ll receive through your email all the communications ((posts() that any member provides.  If you(re unsure whether Barbara has your latest email address, or you(d like to help me speed up the process of getting the invitations out to members, please just drop me an email at hendeidson@nycap.rr.com and let me know that you(d like me to send you an invitation to the yahoo group.  There are not a lot of yahoo group messages so most members just get them through email.  If you ever feel there are too many, either you or I can change your option to (digest( and you(ll get combined postings. Or you can choose to get them just by logging onto the yahoo group via the Internet (the (no email( option).  If you ever have any questions about the yahoo group, feel free to contact me.  Thanks!

RECENT OUTINGS

By Marion Radin

Two recent FCA outings captured the fun of autumn for many of our younger children.  First, on September 11, six FCA families totaling 22 people met at Kristy(s Barn in Schodack for a hayride, petting paddock, and apple picking.  Following the hayride back to the barn, we enjoyed a snack of fresh baked cider donuts and fresh apple cider.  The weather was beautiful, and the view spectacular.

The pumpkin picking outing at the Pick a Pumpkin Pumpkin Patch in Schoharie County on October 16 was a lot of fun for the children as well.  The five children present swung on the tire swing, rode on the pedal cars, played in the Nursery Rhyme area,  and fed the goats.  Finally, we all took the hayride down to the fields for pumpkins, gourds, and Indian corn.  The large corn maze was too intimidating for the age group, but the small haybale maze inside the barn was perfect!  After a snack of hot apple cider and cheesy fries, we went to pet the animals.  Despite the chill in the air and the threat of rain, the children had a wonderful time.  New best friends were formed, and the grown-ups were able to share experiences and insights.  A very successful outing.

REPORT ON 7-UPS POTLUCK by Millie Eidson

ADVANCE \d4Thanks to RoseAnne Fogarty for organizing a great 7-ups gathering last Saturday, and for Marion Radin for doing scrapbooks with our kids while the parents met. We had a great potluck dinner (some of our members can really cook!), very relaxed conversation (the kids all chose to eat together), discussed past and future trips to   

China. The couple who adopted two kids from Korea about 20 years ago had such good advice and insights for us about having adopted teenagers. They were really honest and helped many of us feel a bit more prepared. These gatherings are really valuable for us as our kids get older.
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MEMBERSHIP By Barbara Weaver
Just a reminder to those of you whose membership renewals are due: please send in your renewal forms (forms should be included in the mailing ( but please check your address label, - I(m not perfect!). Our new policy is that I will email delinquent renewals another reminder after 4 months have passed ( I know at my house papers are often (lost( in the pile!   And after 6 months you will receive a phone call from one of the board members ( of course we hope you will renew your membership, but if not we are seeking information  from you which we  hope to constructively use in meeting the needs/support of our active members. As you may be aware, our membership profile is currently changing to include many pre-teens (yiikes!) as well as newly adopted infants. Providing activities and support for children in many different age groups can be a challenge(Thanks!   Barbara Weaver, Membership Chair

baweav@earthlink.net
FCA Kids Raise Funds for Children in Orphanages by Marion Radin

In the spring newsletter, Judy Stevens made some great suggestions for how we and our children can help raise money to help the children left in orphanages.  If you and your kids have been saving, now is the time to send in your contributions to FCA.  Please make checks payable to (Families with Children from Asia( and  write (Child(s Donation( in the memo line so we know how much to send to charity.  Please send your check to Millie Eidson at 520 Normanskill Place, Slingerlands, NY, 12159.

If you still have the May newsletter, please use the form on the back of the (Hey FCA Kids!( letter and don(t forget to order your free yellow FCA t-shirt!

Judy(s daughters saved more than $30 in spare change alone since receiving the newsletter.  Writes Judy, (I know our children feel very closely to the children they know are left behind in the orphanages and felt so good about just being able to contribute that $30....if I had offered more suggestions or pushed the issue more, they would have gladly done more....and I think other children adopted from China feel the same way...(
Michele Schaefer(s daughter Jordan raised almost $4,000 to help 11 children in China receive cleft surgery.  Michele added these thoughts, (I think it's great to get kids involved.   Kids CAN change the world. Jordan's experience was proof to us.  She wrote a letter...innocently because she felt "moved" and angered and upset...That letter changed the lives of 11 children.(
If you or your children have some great ideas for fundraising or you(re interested in coordinating a fund-raising event, please contact Pat Wilcox or Val Falco.

ADVANCE \d4VISIT CHINA SUMMER 2005? By Millie Eidson

A few families have begun discussing the possibility of bringing our kids back to China next summer (2005). We will have to decide fairly soon in order to get the arrangements made. We're getting information from several reputable tour operators, but also looking at the option of making the arrangements ourselves. If you think you might be interested in joining us, drop Millie Eidson an email at hendeidson@nycap.rr.com or phone to 862-9623. 

FCA Survey Opens Up Members( Ideas and Offers of Support

REPORT ON SURVEY DONE AT AUTUMN MOON FESTIVAL By RoseAnne Fogarty

Autumn Moon Festival , which attracted 80+ parents and children, was a good opportunity to poll members about their preferences for future programs.  In keeping with the informality of the evening, we posted the survey questions on big sheets of newsprint on the walls, and asked parents to write in their answers and comments.  This format worked very well, and almost everyone participated.

Item 1 asked participants to put check marks next to the kinds of activities their families especially enjoyed.  The big winners in this category were

Picnics




Outdoor activities

Culture activities for kids

Daytime activities

Sports facilities like pools 

Cultural facilities like museums 

and skating rinks


and theaters

Respondents also noted that they would welcome special activities for younger children, and adoption issues discussions for parents.

Item 2 asked for specific ideas for activities, and many were given.  In particular, Crossings Park in Colonie was mentioned repeatedly as an excellent venue for picnics and other get-togethers.  Other ideas included sledding, tumbling class, playground get-togethers for toddlers, musical programs, and ice skating.  Some parents asked for more small gatherings targeted at specific age groups, with activities for children and discussions for parents.  Another respondent noted, however, that age-specific activities are nice, but more difficult for families with more than one child.  

The consensus overall seemed to be in favor of continuing a variety of types of activities, to accommodate varied ages and interests.  When asked((What kinds of activities does your family NOT enjoy?((there was only one response: (Bobbing for jellyfish(!!!  Thanks, guys!

And special thanks to all those responding to Item 3, which asked parents to sign up as volunteers and prospective board members.  Eight members volunteered to help with specific kinds of tasks and activities.  Any others who missed this opportunity to give input or to volunteer are urged to contact any member of the board.

POLAR EXPRESS( MOVIE PARTY
FCA is organizing a movie party for the afternoon of Dec. 12 (Sunday) to see (Polar Express.  Val Falco will purchase movie tickets ahead for interested families, folks will meet at the theater before the movie to get their tickets from Val and then go to the movie together.  After the movie there is the option of having dinner together at a nearby restaurant. Contact Val at gvfalco@aol.com or 674-5802 to reserve tickets. Please be aware that if you tell Val you are coming you are obligated for the price of the tickets. Hope to see you there!
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DATE


EVENT



COORDINATORS

tc \l2 "DATE


EVENT



COORDINATORS
Sun, Dec. 12

Movie Matinee


Val Falco, Barbara Weaver

tc \l5 "Sun, Dec. 12

Movie Matinee


Val Falco, Barbara Weaver
tc \l5 "
Sat., Jan. 8 or 15
7-Ups Potluck


Eileen Goldman

tc \l5 "Sat., Jan. 8 or 15
7-Ups Potluck


Eileen Goldman
tc \l5 "
Jan. TBA

Ice Skating at Swinbourne Park
Geri Reilly

tc \l5 "Jan. TBA

Ice Skating at Swinbourne Park
Geri Reilly
tc \l5 "Feb. TBA

Lunar New Year Party

CCC

tc \l5 "Feb. TBA

Lunar New Year Party

CCC
tc \l5 "Feb. TBA

Swimming Party


RoseAnne Fogarty

tc \l5 "Feb. TBA

Swimming Party


RoseAnne Fogarty
tc \l5 "Mar. TBA

Cartwheels for Kids


Marion Radin

tc \l5 "Mar. TBA

Cartwheels for Kids


Marion Radin
tc \l5 "Mar. TBA

Winter Weekend


Val Falco

tc \l5 "Mar. TBA

Winter Weekend


Val Falco
tc \l5 "Sat., April 2

Chinese Culture Day

Val Falco

tc \l5 "Sat., April 2

Chinese Culture Day

Val Falco
tc \l5 "Sat. April 30

Day at the Park


Marion Radin

tc \l5 "Sat. April 30

Day at the Park


Marion Radin
tc \l5 "Apr. /May TBA
Boston Chinatown Trip

Dick Niemeyer

Sat., May 14

7-Ups Potluck


RoseAnne Fogartyn

tc \l5 "Sat., May 14

7-Ups Potluck


RoseAnne Fogartyn
Watch FCA Website, e-group, and upcoming mailings

for exact dates and details.

2

